CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION





WORKSHOP NOTICE





Workshop to Address ULTS Program Changes and


General Order 153 Revisions





May 28 and 29, 1998  9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.


CPUC Training Room,


505 Van Ness Avenue


San Francisco, California





The Telecommunications Division will conduct a workshop to identify the scope of issues to be included in an order instituting rulemaking regarding the Universal Lifeline Telephone Service (ULTS) program changes and General Order 153 revisions, as per Resolution T-16128.  The Telecommunications Division mailed workshop notices to all telecommunications carriers, and parties in the service list of the Universal Service Proceeding (R.95-01-020/.95/01-021) and OII 83-11-05 on May 4, 1998.  Attached to the workshop notice are the following documents: (1) a summary of ULTS program changes that have been implemented to date and future program changes which the Telecommunications Division proposes to include as issues for the OIR, (2) a proposed draft of the revised GO 153, (3) form and instructions for filing ULTS claims, and (4) form and instructions for remitting ULTS surcharges.  These documents are available for downloading in the CPUC web site (www.cpuc.ca.gov).  Interested parties may comment on these documents and on any other issues which they believe should be included in the OIR process and the revised GO 153, to the Director of the Telecommunications Division and to the service lists of the Universal Service Proceeding and OII 83-11-05, on or before May 15, 1998.  





The agenda for the workshop will be posted in the Commission’s web site by May 18, 1998.  Please contact the following Telecommunications Division staff if you have any further questions: Joseph Abhulimen at (415) 703-1458, fax (415) 703-4405, e-mail jaa@cpuc.ca.gov or Zenaida Conway at (415) 703-2005, e-mail ztc@cpuc.ca.gov. 





The Commission’s policy is to hold workshops in locations that are accessible to people with disabilities.  If specialized accommodations are needed, please call the Public Advisor at (415) 703-2074 or TDD # (415) 703-2032 no later than May 14, 1998. 
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